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On Monday, March 4, 2024, at 5:00pm, the Town Council held a Council 

Workshop at the Town Hall located at 121 North Gate Road, Myrtle Beach, South 
Carolina 29572. 
 
Present Mayor Dave Buonviri 
 Mayor Pro Tempore Peggy Bell 
 Council Laura Pendley 
  Brian McIntyre 
 Chief of Police  Kyle Lamparter  
 Town Clerk  Jennifer Newbold 
Absent  Brian Palliser   
   

 
The media and public were duly notified of the date, time, and place of the 

Workshop. At 5:00pm, with a quorum present, Mayor Buonviri called the Workshop to 
order. 

 
Mayor Buonviri opened  the Workshop with a quick overview and purpose of the 

Agenda.  For the foreseeable future, the Workshop purpose will be for Council to review 
ordinances, processes, materials, and to amend accordingly in addition to setting the 
Town Meeting Agenda. 

 
Discussion and review of the Ordinance Review project was directed by 

Councilwoman Pendley.  Pendley reiterated and summarized the approach of the 
continuing project: 

• What does Council want to accomplish? 

• What needs to be restricted? 

• What can be consistently enforced? 
The Councilwoman will provide a complete status review of the project at the  
Town Meeting and new areas will be discussed. 
  

New Business was next on the Agenda.  After receiving five RFQ submittals, 
Stormwater Grant Committee scoring and interviews, the Town intends to contract 
Bolton & Menk for RFQ 11.30.2023 SCIIP Grant A-23-P026 Viability Planning & 
Stormwater System Assessment Engineering Services.  Contract negotiations will 
follow. 
  

Discussions followed, beginning with Mayor Buonviri: 
  

Mayor Buonviri:  He will attend a Zoom Meeting with Dr. Angelo Hannides of 
Coastal Carolina University about wastewater and sewer conversions grants.  Hannides 
explained the repair issues for the North Beach camera for White Point Swash.  The 
Mayor proposed budgeting in increments to survey Town property line and easements.  
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Mayor Pro Tempore Bell:  The Mayor Pro Tem discussed the expectations of 
SC Forestry Commission, Ann Huyler’s visit.  She will tour the Town and meet with 
members of the Tree Advisory Board.  They will also be discussing Fire Wise and Arbor 
Day events. 

 
Councilman McIntyre:  The Councilman prepared and provided a prerequisite 

package of information for Fire Wise.  The information will be disbursed as the Fire 
Wise bids are due on March 18.  Future roads considerations were also discussed. 

 
Councilman Palliser:  
 
Councilwoman Pendley: Ordinance Review was the first item on the Agenda  

and Beautification was addressed within  other discussions.  
  

Chief Lamparter: He provided the information for the vehicle warranty; Abby 
Harbor Dodge validated the solicitation. 

 
Clerk Newbold: The Clerk informed Council that an American Disabilities Act 

statement is to be included on all legal notices and Agendas.  In addition, the Municipal 
Association and State are strongly suggesting public meetings be streamed or made 
available to the public. 

 
In Matters that Require Attention, the Mayor discussed better manicuring and 

landscaping the island at North Gate and Cabana. 
 
Public Input was shared concerning a dumpster in the median of Holly Lane and 

an RV parked in a driveway.  
    
The Clerk added Items to the Workshop Agenda. 
 
Mayor Buonviri announced the dates and times of the upcoming Meetings and 

with no further business to discuss, the Town Meeting adjourned at 5:58pm. 
   

Respectfully submitted,  

 Jennifer B. Newbold  

 Jennifer B. Newbold 
Town Clerk 

Approved ___________ 


